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 To:  
Wayne van Zwoll, Bennie Polvos, Kathy Corbin, Jean Hardie, Paul Ebreo
From:  Scott Sattler

CC:  
Eddie Morales, Tami Jackson, Diane Hull, Mario Martinez, Jesse Macy, Shawna Weiding
         
Hanna Coffman, all staff.  
Date:  
1/20/2022
Re:  
Supt. Report
Strategic Plan Improvement Goals

Cultivate data-driven decision making as the seed for future student growth.


Offer and cultivate rigorous and relevant learning opportunities.


Ripen strong community partnerships


Employ a school culture where every student is respected, safe and academically challenged.

District items of interest:
The next regularly scheduled school board meeting is January 31, 2022 6:00 pm, MS Cafeteria. 
On Jan. 6th we had to take a Snow Day.  The day will be made up on May 27th.  This make up day was pre-planned on the school calendar as a possible make up day if needed. 

We will be recruiting candidates to fill open positions at upcoming Career Fairs.  If you are planning on retiring or moving on, please let your principal know as soon as possible so we can be recruiting to fill positions.  
Open Positions:  Elementary Music, Secondary Music, Foreign Language Teacher (HS), Bus Driver
Grants for Washington State K-12 Public School Teachers!
Applications are now being accepted for the “Ellison Education Grants”. Grants are for K-12 public school educators in Washington State.  The Ellison Foundation has awarded 66 grants and $288,000 to Washington State educators in the past five years.  The Ellison Foundation is awarding grants ranging from $1,000 to $10,000 in the spring of 2022 (for use during the 2022-2023 school year).  

Applications must be submitted by March 26th, 2022.  To learn more about the “Ellison Education Grants” please go to the following link:   http://ellison-foundation.org/ellison-education
Cultivate data-driven decision making as the seed for future student growth.
January 19th & 20th were high school Semester Finals.

January 21st Early Release for grading and the end of 1st Semester.

Offer and cultivate rigorous and relevant learning opportunities.

The Air Force will be visiting CWP classes and setting up a booth during lunch time on January 26th.

11th & 12th grades are signing up for the In-School SAT on March 2nd.  Cut scores on the SAT can be used for Graduation Pathways in both Math and ELA.

Math is Cool!  We have a 6th grade team and a 7th grade team that will be participating in the Online Competition on Wed. Feb. 9th.
Ripen strong community partnerships
The Class of 2022 is working to earn money for the matching scholarship fund.  We currently have a donor that will match up to $15,000 for graduating Seniors.  If you have not gone to our website www.bsd75.org, you should, there is a great picture of our Seniors shoveling snow for donations.  On Jan. 6th Snow Day, the Class of 2022 walked all over town shoveling out members of the community.

Due to current COVID spike, FLI has been canceled January 24th. FLI will resume on February 7th. 

The next ASAP/PAC meeting is scheduled for February 17th. Presentation Topic: Immigration/DACA information. 

Employ a school culture where every student is respected, safe and academically challenged.
Summer School planning is underway. A committee has been meeting to evaluate the adoption of new summer school curriculum. 

Mustang & Fillie Spring Sports sign-ups are underway at the high school for Boys’ Soccer, Softball, Baseball, and Track & Field.

COVID:

As predicted by national, state, and local public healthcare officials, the highly transmissible Omicron variant is rapidly spreading within communities and schools, large and small.
We continue to receive reports of an increasing number of schools and districts temporarily transitioning to a remote learning platform and/or suspending athletic events and extracurricular activities.  Here in the Bridgeport School District, despite our continued adherence to the strategies designed to minimize the spread of the virus, we have identified more positive cases of COVID-19 since our return from Winter Break than we did all of last fall. We anticipate the number of positive cases will continue to grow.

In spite of this new challenge, what hasn’t changed is the district’s goal to promote the health and wellness of our community, including our youth by keeping our schools open for in-person instruction. We will continue to monitor the ability to hold athletic events and extracurricular activities.  The importance of providing for students’ academic, social-emotional, and physical health and well-being through in-person instruction and participation in the district’s many enriching learning opportunities cannot be overstated. 

The Bridgeport School District remains committed to the safety and well-being of our students and staff. This includes offering in-person instruction. This is a position that is supported by the WA DOH, State Superintendent of Public Instruction, and Governor.  The ONLY reason we could foresee needing to temporarily transition a school to remote learning would be if we could not adequately staff our schools.

Upcoming Events

January
21
Friday

12:00
Early Release
January
31
Monday
6 pm
School Board Mtg. 


MS cafeteria
February
  7
Monday
5:30
Family Leadership


Elementary

February
  7
Monday
6 pm
School Board - Public Hearing
District Office
February
17
Thursday
6 pm
All School All Parent Mtg. 

Elementary

Athletics:  Girls Basketball tonight at 6PM vs. CCA
HS Girls Basketball
January 
22
Saturday
6pm

@ Lake Roosevelt


27
Thursday
6pm

@ Entiat



31
Monday
6pm

MLC@ BP

HS Boys Basketball

January
22
Saturday
7:30pm
@ Lake Roosevelt


27
Thursday
7:30pm
@ Entiat



29
Saturday
6pm

RCS @ BP



31
Monday
7:30pm
MLC @ BP
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